Foston on the Wolds Parish Council

Annual Report 2023/2024
Councillors
The Council has seven members

B Fleming (Chairman)

T Sellers

R Watts
L Vulliamy

D Hardy-Hodgson (vice chair)
J Petty

C O’Connor

Foston Three Councillors

Brigham Two Councillors

Gembling Two Councillor

Meetings – Are held on the first Wednesday of the month every two months there is normally no August meeting, occasionally this may need to change throughout the year in line with planning applications and additional things to discuss. The AGM is always held in May.
Planning – The Council is consulted on all Planning Applications submitted to the ERYC and is asked for comments either in support or objection to the application.  The Parish Council was consulted on 10 applications during the year. This was 16 in year 2022-2023.
Precept – The precept for 2023-2024 was raised to £3000.
Matters considered during the year – 

Village Walkabout with ERYC – This should go ahead in April 2025, however a ERYC representative attended meeting with 2 councillors from FPC to discuss the state of the pavements and roads in the village. 

The FPC updated all their policies and procedure this year.

The FPC donated money to repair of the village clock £100, and £125 match funding was given towards the kings coronation.

During the year the FPC have had to buy several new replacement pads for the defibrillators and a battery for the Foston defibrillator.
The FPC instructed Mr Chris Foreman to clear and flail two Gembling Ditches that they are responsible for at a cost of £816.00

The FPC Domain – www.fostonparishcouncil.co.uk has moved back to be hosting for free by ERYC.
The Brigham notice board was repaired and restored at a cost of £40.
AGAR reports were submitted to PFK Littlejohn the external auditors this followed a review internally of the accounts by Diane Darley.

The FPC continue to benefit from the Lissett Windfarm Grant Fund and have allocated money spent from the fund money received.

The FPC continue to have talks with ERYC regarding the paths, highways and flooding within the villages.

The FPC are looking into the possibility of purchasing a Brigham Bus Shelter, this is ongoing.

Ms Sarah Greenlaw is the Parish Council Clerk and currently earns £12 per hour and works 10 hours per month on average.
